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                                    Chairman: Louise Hyde     Vice Chairman: Stephen Mouser      


Minutes of Merton Parish Council meeting held at 6.00pm on Thursday 10th January 2023 at St Peter’s Church, Merton.
Present: Cllr De Grey, Cllr Hyde, Chair, Cllr Mouser Vice-Chair, Cllr Roat, Cllr Wesley-Smith 
and Jean Williams Clerk/RFO. There was one member of the public present.  

1.Chairmans Opening Remarks.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and wished them all a Happy New Year. The new Parish Clerk was welcomed and thanks were recorded for the work undertaken by the previous Clerk
2. To receive apologies and approve absences.

Apologies for absence were received from District Councillor Phil Cowen

3. To receive declarations of interest in any items to be discussed and grant any dispensation requests. 
None

4. Public Participation. Max 30 minutes.

A member of the public asked it the tree stump on the green was to be removed. Councillor De Grey responded, stating that the tree stump would stay in place, the hole had now been back filled, the stump had been planted with a Clematis which should be attractive when it flowered. 

The member of the public had another query and with the Councillors permission was allowed to address the issue at the appropriate time in the agenda.
5. To receive reports 
Report of the County Councillor

None County Councillor not present, no report received.

Report of the District Councillor
Councillor Cowen sent a report which the Clerk read.
The report stated that Breckland are about to release the Local Plan for consultation, Councillor Cowen asked people to look out for the communication they would be sent regarding the responses and timelines.

The draft budget for Breckland has been published and is out for consultation. Councillor Cowen stated that it is a balanced budget for the next two years, which will enable the District Council to provide for the statutory core services they are required to cover. The cost to residents will be around £1.90 per week.
Report of the Parish Clerk
The Parish Clerk thanked the Councillors for their welcome, she asked for time whilst she became familiar with the different systems, she explained that some documentation would need to be edited to comply with accessibility, but this can be done over time.

Most emails have been forwarded to Councillors as they arrived, the Clerk asked if anyone was interested in representing Merton at the Wayland Partnership, or if they knew any resident that may be interested.  

An email had been received that morning from a resident, the resident was present at the meeting so the queries could be raised in person.

The Clerk asked a question about the bank details, queries were clarified.

6.To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 6th September 2022
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed by all present and signed by the Chairman.

7. Flooding related issues  
The tree has now been moved from the ditch, some debris remains, but the landowner has confirmed that it will be cleared. Councillor De Grey stated that the sluice gate on the moat around the hall had opened but the moat isn’t full, neither is the lake.

Discussion took place at length about flooding issues, the drainage pipe from the bus shelter was due to be checked this does not seem to have happened. Clerk to contact NCC to gain feedback if any.
The drainage ditch fronting Tottington Terrace was also due to be investigated, nothing has been reported back. Clerk to contact Phil Cowen and Shaun from NCC. 

Councillors explained about SAVE the RAIN more investigations needed re: the relevance of the project to Merton and all of the residents. Clerk will contact Keith Gilbert.

8. To receive updates re: Highways Matters
After a brief discussion, it was decided that no further action is needed at the moment.

9.  Planning Matters: to consider any planning applications 
None 
10. Closed Post Box
The Post Box has been closed for some time now, some clarification is required re: opening it again. Clerk to investigate.

11. To discuss and decide what action should be taken re: Swift Towers 
After a short discussion it was agreed that Swift towers were not needed in the parish. Councillors felt that they would be more relevant to areas such as Carbrooke Millennium Green. Clerk to contact Fabian Eagle to inform him of the decision and the reason why.

12.  To discuss and decide the way forward re Grass Cutting
The person who has previously cut the grass around the Village hall and the verge where the telephone kiosk was sited has now discontinued this service. The Councillors would like to continue to keep the grass mown around the Village Hall to enable the walkers to continue parking their cars in the area, in order to prevent the Village green used as a car park. The grass verge also requires regular cutting to keep it safe and tidy.

It was decided that the Clerk would place an advert for quotes to cut these areas in the Waylander and to contact the Churchwarden to ask who cute the grass in the Church yard.

There is a possibility that a resident in the village may also be willing to quote for the task. 
The member of the public stated that there is currently a problem on the grass verge where the telephone box stood. Since the telephone box was damaged and removed there is still a considerable amount of debris, such as glass and large pieces of metal that could cause danger to members of the public and any machinery that may be used in that area. Clerk to contact British Telecom to request that they attend to the site and clear it.

13. Finance   
The Councillors agreed the finance statements.

Councillor Mouser carries out regular monitoring checks 

The Current Account stands at £2,150.50 on 30th December 2022

Income since the last meeting:

26th September 2022 Precept:

£1375.00 

Outstanding Payments due:

£626.28 for the salary of the outgoing Clerk
£20.00 for room hire

The Reserve Account stands at £1684.02 on 30th December 2022 
Monitoring of the budget was discussed and will remain the responsibility of Councillor Mouser.

14 To confirm the date of the next Meeting   
Councillors agreed that the next meeting will take place on Tuesday 7th March 2023 at 6pm in the Church
15. To discuss and approve Policy Documents relating to Safeguarding and Publication.

Councillors discussed the Safeguarding policy it was agreed by all and signed by the Chairman.

The publication policy requires some modification and was referred to the next Parish Council Meeting.

16. Employment Matters

To consider the passing of a resolution under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended by s.100 of the Local Government Act 1972 that the public and press be excluded from the meeting for item 70/22 on the grounds that it could involve the likely disclosure of private and confidential information.
The member of public remained with Clerk and Council’s consent.
The Clerks contract was discussed it was agreed by all and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk

17. Any other relevant items not included on the Agenda

None
18. Items to be included in the next Agenda

Discuss the Asset register
Review the Publication Policy

Discuss NALC Payroll service

Elections
The meeting closed at 7:26pm

Signed         _____________________________                     Date:___________________
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